MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


September 5, 2017

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Mark Dawson. Present were: Vice-President Darrell McKinney, Trustee Dave Crisenbery, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

Dawson led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of August 1, 2017.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. 
Visitors/Public:
There were no public statements for tonight’s meeting.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was present:
Todd has brush-hogged the roads for the last time this season. The trees are encroaching the roads. He called Zimmer to check on renting the bushwacker. We can get it next week for $2500 for the week. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve a PO for Zimmer to rent the bushwacker. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney. Motion passed.
Zoning:
There was a copy of a zoning appeal application for a variance. Paul Gordon of the Massie Township Zoning Board said that this application will be coming before the Board of Trustees soon.
Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported:
There were a total of 8 runs for August. There were 5 fire runs and 3 squad runs.
The Renaissance Festival has opened for the season. There were  a total of 9 runs for Sunday and Monday.

The Ford Squad needs repaired. Rob Camp of Ironwill said the problem is the O-rings.

There was a stranded boat out on the lake last month at around 11:00 PM. We could hardly see on the lake with our current lights. We were able to go off of the sonar device. We would like to get some boat lights for future calls.

We still have people not running calls on the department. They are refusing to turn in a schedule. Some have 3 write-ups already for the same offense. The Trustees stated to make sure the Chief goes through the process by the book.

R09-05-2017-01: We have 5 members in the EMT class at Wayne Township. The cost is $750.00 per person. Wilkie stated PO’s need to be opened for the reimbursement expenses. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve a supplemental appropriation to Ambulance and Emergency Services Fund, Training. 2281-230-318-0000. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
The lock pad on the door entering into the firehouse bay from the parking lot was not working. Todd has replaced the battery and it is now working.

The Chief inquired if there is an emergency plan for diesel fuel if the fuel stations are out of power for a length of time. Dawson stated the local farmers would help out as well as driving up  I-71 to SR 68 for fuel would be the options.

The rear bay door needs fixed. Todd will call Bronson Door to schedule the repair.

Squad 29 will be getting its yearly maintenance checkup. The cost is approximately $350.00.

The Trustees received a letter of complaint from Massie Township resident Karla Lamb.  Karla had an open burn and it was called in to Warren County dispatch. Andy Gardner of the Fire Department responded. The issue was that there were items not allowed to be burned and Andy told them he was going to have to put out the fire. Andy felt threatened and called the police. Karla complained that he should not have felt threatened and the police should not have been called. Andy had statements from witnesses at the scene for the Trustees and Karla had people at the bonfire party that she said were witnesses as well. Both sides were allowed to share their version of the incident. Also the word needs to get out that Warren County Dispatch needs to be notified of any open burns. 
The Chief received a letter from Susan Huddleson requesting he send her a list of items he would like to see purchased with the approximately $2100 from the Massie Fire Association she is involved with. He displayed LED electric lights he would like to request. He would like to request 4 of the lights and an air pack.

The Chief shared that he has worked over 37 hours this month just on the computer doing run reports that were not done in the months of February, March, and April when he was on leave from the Department. He requested a pay increase to $1000/month. The State is putting new regulations on reporting which takes a lot of time. He stated the previous Fire Chief was making $800/ month and he did not make EMS runs. The Trustees said they would consider a raise at the next meeting.

The Chief inquired about the addresses of 2703 and 2604 Harlan-Carroll Rd. The culverts are such that no fire trucks can go across.

TRUSTEES-Old Business:
There was no further discussion of the possibility of a joint fire district.
McKinney researched current propane pricing. Thrifty was $1.40/gallon, Collett was $1.319/gallon, and Ferrell was $1.269/gallon for up to 6000 gallons. Mayor Dick Verga added to the discussion that quotes were $.90/gallon in June so he would recommend locking in earlier in the future. After discussion, Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve a lock-in contract for propane with Ferrell at $1.269. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

Wilkie needs the exact count of chairs and the specific information for the camper to be put on Govdeals.

McKinney researched new cell phones for the squads. Walmart had the best prices for the phones and for the usage and do not require a contract. The Trustees decided to cancel Verizon and go through Walmart for the new phones and service.

TRUSTEES-New Business:
Zach Moore of the Warren County Regional Planning Commission (WCRPC) has asked the Trustees if they would like to defer the confirmation of resident addresses that need to be sent to the US Census Bureau to their office. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney that the WCRPC be in charge of the resident address confirmation. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
Our flags are in bad shape. We need to get replacements from the American Flag Store. They need to be replaced annually and we also should have a back-up on hand. 

Correspondence and Announcements:  
There was no other correspondence or announcements for tonight’s meeting.

Fiscal Officer Reports:
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea.  Motion passed.
Wilkie stated she has talked to Crystal Coffman of LCNB and Massie Township meets the depository requirements and will not see any fees from LCNB. McKinney made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve a two-year renewal depository contract with LCNB retroactive to August 22, 2017. Vote:  Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea.  Motion passed. 
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